Ledbury & District Harriers
AGM
Minutes
13/01/2022

Present:
Helen Keegan, Sally Smart, Sarah Coggins, Kevin Minton, David Bannister, Sue Kirk,  Mark Lister, Chris Law, Jo Tailor-Greig, Val Bailey,  Jayne Cresswell,

Apologies:
Sally Rooke, Neil Grinnell, Holly Gourley, Catherine Every 

Chair Person’s Report:
The club have returned to running from the Rugby Club with a good turnout each week.  We started Thursday training.  During the summer months, this was held at the Rugby club.  Currently, we have a speed session at New Mills and a hill session.

We held an alternative Magnificent Seven race where the start was booked slots over 4 hours.  This was a success.  There have been lots of people racing and a good turnout for the cross country races.

Treasurer’s Report:
Over the past year, we have an excess income over expenditure of £1000.  We have not paid for the use of the Rugby Club, so a part payment is due as we started back at the Club on 13th July 2021. 

Membership Secretary’s Report:
We have 87 paid up members of which, 22 are new members.  Of those 87 members 31 are affiliated to UK Athletics.  There are a couple of runners who have not paid up their membership for last year.

Cross Country Report:
We are currently running the winter series of races but there are doubts as to whether the Presteigne race will go ahead due to current covid rules in Wales.  We have managed a male team but sadly not a ladies’ team.


Committee:
Everyone is willing to stay on in their current roles.  The Chair is happy to do one more year.

We have vacancies for Health and Safety Officers and Publicity Officer.  Sue Kirk and Mark Lister are willing to share the role of Health and Safety Officers and David will enquire about Rachel is willing to take on the role of Publicity Officer.

Membership Fees:
These are due in April.  EA have increased their fee to £16.  Therefore, affiliated membership will be £31 and unaffiliated £15.



General Minutes

Magnificent Eastnor Seven:
Date: 3rd April
Cost: £16 affiliated, £18 unaffiliated
Entries to be set up on Entry Central – HK
Start time 11am
Provisional date for race meeting – 3rd February

Website:
David has made a few changes but will be setting up a Parkrun and Race Report page.  Aiming for a distribution of some information to members only.  David would like to update the photos and officers.

Social Events:
Jo would like to replace the Christmas meal with an annual dinner with a prize giving.  The club would then hold a Christmas party after a run.

Slimming World:
At the same time as a Tuesday club run, Slimming World are also using the Club.  Runners are blocking the doorway when waiting to go running.  It has been suggested that we meet somewhere within the rugby club – meet to the right of the club.


